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OLD DOMINION UNIVERSITY 
BOARD OF VISITORS 

 
AUDIT COMMITTEE 
Thursday, April 21, 2016 

 
MINUTES 

 
The Audit Committee of the Board of Visitors met on Thursday, April 21, 2016 at 8:03 a.m. in 
the Board of Visitors Room on the Norfolk campus.  Present from the Committee were: 
   
   Ronald C. Ripley ’72 (ex-officio), Acting Chair 
   John F. Biagas (ex-officio) 
   Mary E. Maniscalco-Theberge ‘78 
   Robert M. Tata ‘86 
 
Other Board of Visitors members present were:  
 
            None 
    
Absent were:   
 
 Judy O. Swysten, Chair 

David L. Bernd 
Frank Reidy, Vice Chair 

  
Also present were:  
 
 President John R. Broderick   Donna W. Meeks    
 Velvet L. Grant    Trevor O’Hare, Drexell student  
 David F. Harnage    R. Earl Nance  
 Candice Goodin    Amanda G. Skaggs  
 Casey Kohler     James D. Wright 

      
The Rector Ripley, Acting Chair, called the meeting to order at 8:03 a.m.  Dr. Maniscalco-
Theberge moved to approve the minutes from the December 3, 2015 meeting.  Mr. Tata 
seconded the motion and the minutes were unanimously approved by all members present and 
voting.  (Biagas, Maniscalco-Theberge, Ripley, Tata) 
 
Chief Operating Officer David Harnage reported that the 2015 external audit process is currently 
underway.  The entrance conference meeting has been held with the APA director and a phone 
conversation has also taken place with Judy Swysten as the Board of Visitors Audit Committee 
Chair.  It is anticipated that the Audit Committee will receive the final report from this audit in 
June. 
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Next, Amanda Skaggs, Internal Audit Director, reported on audits currently underway by her 
department.  The first is the audit of the Office 


